
  

 
 Notification of UPS1813-1b:  Right-Hand Tail Lamp – 

Loss of Directional Indicator Operation 
SERVICE 
BULLETIN 

 26-APR-13 No.: SGI13-10 Section:                           GENERAL 
INFORMATION 

Market: CAN / USA 

 

Jaguar Land Rover North America, LLC 555 MacArthur Boulevard Mahwah, NJ 07430 

 

DESCRIPTION 
A potential concern has been identified on a limited number of 2013 model year Land Rover Range Rover 
vehicles where the directional indicator in the right-hand tail lamp may stop functioning, with the associated 
warnings of failure through the double-speed ‘tick-tock’ noise and tell-tale flash.  Normal directional indicator 
functionality will return following an ignition cycle. 

AFFECTED VEHICLES / OWNER NOTIFICATION 
The VIN range of affected vehicles is DA118581-DA122072. 

ACTION TO BE TAKEN 
Retailers are required to check DDW and HOLD all affected vehicles in the above VIN range that are in their 
control and refrain from releasing these vehicles for new or used vehicle sale pending further notice. 
We are currently in the process of verifying the concern and anticipate that revised software will be available on or 
before 2 May 2013.  A further communication will be sent to retailers when details become available. 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  Jaguar Land Rover apologizes for any inconvenience this may 
cause.   
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